

MINUTES OF SCHOOL COUNCIL MEETING  
10<sup>th</sup> February 2017

**Present** - Tilly Y6; Hal Y6; Ruby W Y6(Chair); Toby Y6; Phoebe Y6; Brad Y6; Emma Y5; Ronan Y5; Rori Y5; Thomas Y3; Olivia T Y3; Daisy Y3; Tristan Y3; Ava Y2; Taylor Y2; Rosie S Y2 Olivia Y2

Mrs Braithwaite, Mrs Hansen, Mrs Prince

**Apologies** - Alfie Y5; Lola Y4; Kodey Y4; Louis Y4; Martha Y4;

Mrs Hansen and Mrs Prince took Hal, Ruby, Phoebe, Brad, Thomas, Olivia T, Daisy and Tristan to discuss the interview with Lakeland Radio

Mrs Braithwaite chaired the School Council Meeting

-Ronan had made a list of equipment that the Buddies have selected for the 'Buddy Shed'. Also plastic boxes to store the equipment in

**Action** Mrs B to price items and ask PTA for annual funds

-Mrs Prince found the Buddy coats, has sewn and washed the 3 coats. More Buddy Coats needed

**Action** - RB to speak to Mr Davies and Sandra

## SUGGESTIONS

- Nothing to do at wet play times?

**Action** Mrs Braithwaite asked all school councillors to check the resources that School Council and PTA funded for each classroom and get back to her with what is needed. (Yr 6 - Ipads)

**Action-** Please could all teachers or teaching assistants please check wet play boxes and if anything is broken, missing or needs replacing please could you email RB to let her know

- Children would like Snakes and Ladder games in wet play boxes.

**Action** - RB to make and sort

- Make more use of the suggestion box by hall door.

*Action - RB to empty and make a sign. Maybe mention in next newsletter that this box can be used if parents/carers have any suggestions. RB to speak to Mr Davies*

*- Ghyllside Got Talent*

*Action To be discussed and arranged*

*-More gymnastic equipment for the Dance Studio, as only mats in there at the moment*

*Action Mr P and Mr Hoare any luck with this one? Maybe some of the Sponsor money (a child's idea)*

*-Door on Year 2 boy urinals?*

*Action - RB to speak to Mr Davies and Mr Jenkinson*

*-The Dinner ladies have asked for new coats?*

*Action - RB to speak to Mr Davies and Sandra*

*-Year 6 Dinner Monitors have asked for Monitor Fleeces like the Buddy Fleeces*

*Action- RB to speak to Mr Davies and Sandra*

*We discussed as a whole the importance of explaining in detail the suggestions placed in the suggestion boxes. For example - we had a suggestion asking for more PE equipment but we had no idea what type of PE equipment. Mrs B explained to the councillors if they could go back to class to explain this and to suggest the greater detail on the suggestions the more likely the councillors can sort it out.*

*All children thanked for their commitment towards School Council*

*Date of Next Meeting - Friday 10<sup>th</sup> March 2017*